
2021-2022 Covid-19 Protocols 
 
Masks are not required or prohibited, but left to the discretion of the parents / student.  
  
Education Instruction will be in person.  As of August 9, 2021, the Texas Education Agency has not 
approved virtual learning as an option for the 2021-2022 school year.   
  
If a student tests positive for covid-19, please notify your principal or teacher. The district nurse will be 
notified who will contact the parents for pertinent reporting information to be submitted to the local 
county health department and TEA.  A copy of the positive COVID test is necessary for reporting and an 
excused absence.  
  
Students will be required to stay home from school for ten days from the onset of symptoms or the test 
collection date if there are no symptoms.  
  
Students who test positive for Covid-19 will receive excused absences (need positive COVID-19 test as 
documentation) and teachers will provide school work to be completed from home. 
  
If a student has been exposed to someone who tests positive for COVID-19, parents should monitor 
their student for COVID-19 symptoms.  If symptoms are present or develop, the student must not come 
to school and may be tested to ensure symptoms are not COVID-19 or return when symptom free.  
  
COVID-19 exposure notification will be placed on the campus website under the COVID tab for any 
staff/student/guest who tested positive for COVID-19 and was present on the respective campus during 
their contagious period.     
  
Let me know if I can be of more assistance. 
  
Respectfully, 
  
Jenny Gondeiro 

Executive Assistant to Superintendent 

 
 


